

May 6, 2011

NK21-CORR-00531-08674

Magdy El-Sibaie, Ph.D.
Associate Administrator for Hazardous Materials Safety
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
U.S. Department of Transportation
East Building, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590-0001

Dear Dr. El Sibaie:

Request to Withdraw the Application for Revalidation of the Bruce Power Application for a Licence to Package or Transport Steam Generators under Special Arrangement

The purpose of this letter is to withdraw the application to the U.S. Department of Transportation for the revalidation of the Bruce Power Application for a Licence to Package or Transport Steam Generators under Special Arrangement by the U.S. Department of Transportation (Reference 1).

Bruce Power has delayed plans to ship 16 steam generators to Sweden for recycling to allow further consultation with First Nations, Métis and others seeking additional information regarding the shipment. Bruce Power will not set a date for shipping the decommissioned steam generators, but will take the necessary time to meet with stakeholder groups to answer any questions they may have about the project.

If you require further information or have any questions regarding this submission, please contact Mr. Maury Burton, Department Manager, Regulatory Affairs, at (519) 361-5291.

Yours truly,

Frank Saunders

Vice President Nuclear Oversight and Regulatory Affairs

Bruce Power

cc: Mr. Jim Williams - U.S. DOT

Mr. Rick Boyle - U.S. DOT

K. Lafrenière, CNSC



Reference:

1. Letter, F. Saunders to M. El-Sibaie, "Request for Revalidation of the Bruce Power Application for a License to Package or Transport Steam Generators under Special Arrangement", February 22, 2011, NK21-CORR-00531-08503.